
December 01, 2010 
 
Hello regional presidents, 
 
As teachers and students in your region begin preparations for All-State, please be advised that the SATB commission 
work by James Mulholland should NOT be included in the regional All-State screening process. As you know, the piece 
was finished considerably behind schedule, which made it impossible to include the piece on the rehearsal CD's you 
received last month. Mulholland was very apologetic, and volunteered to teach the piece in rehearsal at All-State. In 
light of the rehearsal CD production deadlines, we accepted this offer. 
 
My sincere apologies for not getting you this information sooner.  I hope this oversight hasn't caused too much of an 
inconvenience in your preparations. I've fielded so many phone calls and e-mails related to the commission work, I've 
forgotten who I've told what!  :-) 
 
Please relay this information to teachers in your region with students in the All-State SATB choir, as well as those in 
charge of your regional All-State screenings. 
 
Thanks for your patience and understanding. 
 
Mike 
 
------------- 
Michael Short 
All-State General Chair (Choral) 
Tennessee Music Educators Association 
mikeshort76@hotmail.com 
(423) 237-2031 


